The United Voice, April 2021, Vol 21 Issue 4



"Never place a period where God has placed a comma!.

- Gracie Allen



The United Church of Christ • 203 Washington Street • New Smyrna Beach, Florida 32168-7042
Rev. Dr. Diane Langworthy • Cell: 386-847-0883 • Email: mytoadhill@hotmail.com Tue-Sat, 9:30a—3:00p • Phone: 386-427-2115 **UCCNSB THRIFT STORE**

Message from Pastor Diane

Dear Ones,

Like many of you, I am desperate to be able to worship in the sanctuary again. We've gone past the time I'd hoped we could start in-person worship for those of us who are immunized. This Saturday, I am hoping we can fix the remaining difficulties for being inperson while simultaneously including those distance worshippers who will be joining us through Zoom. We don't want to leave anyone behind when we start worship in our sanctuary even though we are mindful that indoor worship for unvaccinated folks can be a dangerous COVID-19 disease vector. This means our sound system needs to project sanctuary generated sounds to the folks on Zoom AND we must be able to project the sound of folks at home INTO the sanctuary. This is critical to keep worship participatory for both sanctuary and Zoom worshipers.

At children's time we must continue to hear what our distant little ones have to say as they respond to questions and add their own questions. Our children matter to us as a body. Additionally, it is essential to be able to hear joys, concerns, and sightings of the Holy Spirit from congregants who are not able to be in the sanctuary. Our goal is full participation. Many churches live stream their worship services on Facebook, but that provides a passive, rather than participatory experience for folks who attend online. Those of us who have worshipped through Zoom have felt that we are in worship because we can both hear and be heard. We want that feeling to continue for each precious one who joins us in the Body of Christ whether we are near or far as we gather for worship. Please join me in prayer for this sacred work of technical preparation.

Zoom has provided us with surprising blessings. While we have hated the pandemicforced separation, we have discovered the joy of snowbirds who have been able to become year-round participants. Additionally, when we are sick, we can lie on our couches and still attend worship. If we are afraid of crying in front of others, looking terrible with our uncombed bedhead, etc. we can STILL attend worship, perhaps with our cameras off. If we want to drink coffee in worship Zoom worship makes it easy as pie. Noisy kids (which I remind us, we all we love!) can be put on mute by parents with no worries. Additionally, we have found that friends and family members who resisted coming into the sanctuary have grown to appreciate our worship when it simply appeared in their own living rooms. A person could remain off camera but hear and experience worship with us... and many of those "resisters" have discovered that they are grateful for these new worship experiences. It turns out that if we go forward with a combined Zoom/in-person worship plan we will have expanded our ability to reach out in ways we would never have imagined. God's blessings abound.

Continues on Next Page

Continued from Previous Page

Speaking of technology, we have all experienced some glitches that impact our feeling of connection. Some of us are not getting the emails that the church sends out. This has always been somewhat dicey, but the pandemic has put it on steroids. The problem is NOT that our office is forgetting you or leaving you out. The problem is that some of your email servers are more reliable than others. Also, some of us, double check our junk mail periodically. If you are not hearing from us weekly (we always send out Zoom invitations to worship that include that Sunday's Scripture).

None of us like this. Please always remember that you are loved. We want to keep you in the loop. Remedies include, monitoring your own email more carefully, calling the office, your pastor, or another friend in our church (and honestly, call any one of your brothers and sisters in Christ... checking in on others is ALWAYS a good idea). As regards your worship invitation, it is IMPORTANT that you know you can find it by Saturday afternoon at the latest. Many of us can help you Saturday, but as we are preparing to engage in worship Sunday morning, that is too late for us to help. So be sure to check your email for the invitation by Saturday morning to make sure you have it.

There is one more important way you can ALWAYS access an invitation to worship or any church meeting that you want to attend. On our church website (uccnsb.org) you will find a small calendar icon (it will be swirling as the page opens). It is in the upper right-hand side of the page. If you click on the calendar icon, it opens our church calendar (check what's happening!). If you click on any of the scheduled meetings or worship, you will open an invitation. You will need to click on the bottom left side of the invitation where it says, "more details." That will open up a recognizable "JOIN ZOOM MEETING" link, highlighted in blue. Just click on that join link and you will be in business. So honestly, you ALWAYS have an open invitation on our church website. Remember we love you.

Now that I am fully vaccinated, I am daring to visit folks, so if you'd like to invite me to stop by or if you want to come and see me at my office, please call. You have my number 386-847-0883! I remain more grateful than I can say for the magical ways you have labored financially, with your time and talents, and with your big hearts to sustain and grow our shared ministries even in these difficult days.

In Christ's Love,
Pastor Diane

REMINDER!

We are ever inching closer to in-person worship in our sanctuary for all those who have received vaccination and have met the approved waiting period. Please drop by the office so we can register you or email us a copy of your vaccination card to newsmyrnabeachucc@gmail.com

IMPORTANT DATES!

WORSHIP SERVICES (recurring ZOOM meeting contact the Office)

SUNDAY Worship Service 10:00am

APRIL 25th—Earth Day Worship Service

RECURRING COMMUNITY / SOCIAL GATHERINGS

...MONDAY COH To-Go Meal Distribution 4:00pm

...TUESDAY Prayer Group 2:00pm (Zoom) - contact Pastor Diane ...WEDNESDAY-

One Year Bible Study Group (Morning) 10:00am (Zoom) - contact Pastor Diane One Year Bible Study Group (Evening) 6:00pm (Zoom) - contact Pastor Diane

RECURRING MONTHLY COMMITTEE MEETINGS:

2nd Monday 11:00 am Finance Meeting (Zoom) - Tom Besaw/Hal Francis

2nd Tuesday 6:00 pm Council Meeting (Zoom) - Debby Hughes

3rd Monday 5:00 pm Worship Meeting (Zoom) - Lara Nance

COME! WORSHIP WITH US!

Sunday Worship Service at 10:00 a.m. Communion is celebrated every Sunday

COMING SOON!
In-sanctuary Worship for anyone who can show proof of vaccination. Call the office to find out how to register!

For information call (386) 428-2352



We are an Open and Affirming Church. We welcome all into the full life and ministries of the church irrespective of race, gender, age, creed, sexual orientation, gender identity and expression, socio-economic status, and mental and physical disabilities.

We celebrate the image of God in every person.

Our mission is to do justice, seek peace, and love all as Christ loves.

ONE-YEAR BIBLE READING for APRIL

April 1

Deuteronomy 18:1-20:20 Luke 9:28-50 Psalm 73:1-28 Proverbs 12:10

April 2

Deuteronomy 21:1-22:30 Luke 9:51-10:12 Psalm 74:1-23 Proverbs 12:11

April 3

Deuteronomy 23:1-25:19 Luke 10:13-37 Psalm 75:1-10 Proverbs 12:12-14

April 4

Deuteronomy 26:1-27:26 Luke 10:38-11:13 Psalm 76:1-12 Proverbs 12:15-17

April 5

Deuteronomy 28:1-68 Luke 11:14-36 Psalm 77:1-20 Proverbs 12:18

April 6

Deuteronomy 29:1-30:20 Luke 11:37-12:7 Psalm 78:1-31 Proverbs 12:19-20

April 7

Deuteronomy 31:1-32:27 Luke 12:8-34 Psalm 78:32-55 Proverbs 12:21-23

April 8

Deuteronomy 32:28-52 Luke 12:35-59 Psalm 78:58-64 Proverbs 12:24

April 9

Deuteronomy 33:1-29 Luke 13:1-21 Psalm 78:65-72 Proverbs 12:25

April 10

Deuteronomy 34:1-Joshua 2:24 Luke 13:22-14:6 Psalm 79:1-13 Proverbs 12:26

April 11

Joshua 3:1-4:24 Luke 14:7-35 Psalm 80:1-19 Proverbs 12:27-28

April 12

Joshua 5:1-7:15 Luke 15:1-32 Psalm 81:1-16 Proverbs 13:1

April 13

Joshua 7:16-9:2 Luke 16:1-18 Psalm 82:1-8 Proverbs 13:2-3

April 14

Joshua 9:3-10:43 Luke 16:19-17:10 Psalm 83:1-18 Proverbs 13:4

April 15

Joshua 11:1-12:24 Luke 17:11-37 Psalm 84:1-12 Proverbs 13:5-6

April 16

Joshua 13:1-14:15 Luke 18:1-17 Psalm 85:1-13 Proverbs 13:7-8

April 17

Joshua 15:1-63 Luke 18:18-43 Psalm 86:1-17 Proverbs 13:9-10

April 18

Joshua 16:1-18:28 Luke 19:1-27 Psalm 87:1-7 Proverbs 13:11

April 19

Joshua 19:1-20:9 Luke 19:28-48 Psalm 88:1-18 Proverbs 13:12-14

April 20

Joshua 21:1-22:20 Luke 20:1-26 Psalm 89:1-13 Proverbs 13:15-16

April 21

Joshua 22:21-23:16 Luke 20:27-47 Psalm 89:14-37 Proverbs 13:17-19

April 22

Joshua 24:1-33 Luke 21:1-28 Psalm 89:38-52 Proverbs 13:20-23

April 23

Judges 1:1-2:9 Luke 21:29-22:13 Psalm 90:1-91:16 Proverbs 13:24-25

April 24

Judges 2:10-3:31 Luke 22:14-34 Psalm 92:1-93:5 Proverbs 14:1-2

April 25

Judges 4:1-5:31 Luke 22:35-53 Psalm 94:1-23 Proverbs 14:3-4

April 26

Judges 6:1-40 Luke 22:54-23:12 Psalm 95:1-96:13 Proverbs 14:5-6

April 27

Judges 7:1-8:17 Luke 23:13-43 Psalm 97:1-98:9 Proverbs 14:7-8

April 28

Judges 8:18-9:21 Luke 23:44-24:12 Psalm 99:1-9 Proverbs 14:9-10

April 29

Judges 9:22-10:18 Luke 24:13-53 Psalm 100:1-5 Proverbs 14:11-12

April 30

Judges 11:1-12:15 John 1:1-28 Psalm 101:1-8 Proverbs 14:13-14

ONE-YEAR BIBLE READING for MAY

May 1

Judges 13:1-14:20 John 1:29-51 Psalm 102:1-28 Proverbs 14:15-16

May 2

Judges 15:1-16:31 John 2:1-25 Psalm 103:1-22 Proverbs 14:17-19

May 3

Judges 17:1-18:31 John 3:1-21 Psalm 104:1-23 Proverbs 14:20-21

May 4

Judges 19:1-20:48 John 3:22-4:3 Psalm 104:24-35 Proverbs 14:22-24

May 5

Judges 21:1-Ruth 1:22 John 4:4-42 Psalm 105:1-15 Proverbs 14:25

May 6

Ruth 2:1-4:22 John 4:43-54 Psalm 105:16-36 Proverbs 14:26-27

1 Samuel 1:1-2:21 John 5:1-23 Psalm 105:37-45 Proverbs 14:28-29

May 8

1 Samuel 2:22-4:22 John 5:24-47 Psalm 106:1-12 Proverbs 14:30-31

1 Samuel 5:1-7:17 John 6:1-21 Psalm 106:13-31 Proverbs 14:32-33

May 10

1 Samuel 8:1-9:27 John 6:22-42 Psalm 106:32-48 Proverbs 14:34-35

1 Samuel 10:1-11:15 John 6:43-71 Psalm 107:1-43 Proverbs 15:1-3

May 12

1 Samuel 12:1-13:23 John 7:1-30 Psalm 108:1-13 Proverbs 15:4

May 13

1 Samuel 14:1-52 John 7:31-53 Psalm 109:1-31 Proverbs 15:5-7

May 14

1 Samuel 15:1-16:23 John 8:1-20 Psalm 110:1-7 Proverbs 15:8-10

May 15

1 Samuel 17:1-18:4 John 8:21-30 Psalm 111:1-10 Proverbs 15:11

May 16

1 Samuel 18:5-19:24 John 8:31-59 Psalm 112:1-10 Proverbs 15:12-14

May 17

1 Samuel 20:1-21:15 John 9:1-41 Psalm 113:1-114:8 Proverbs 15:15-17

May 18

1 Samuel 22:1-23:29 John 10:1-21 Psalm 115:1-18 Proverbs 15:18-19

May 19

1 Samuel 24:1-25:44 John 10:22-42 Psalm 116:1-19 Proverbs 15:20-21

May 20

1 Samuel 26:1-28:25 John 11:1-54 Psalm 117:1-2 Proverbs 15:22-23

1 Samuel 29:1-31:13 John 11:55-12:19 Psalm 118:1-18 Proverbs 15:24-26

May 22

2 Samuel 1:1-2:11 John 12:20-50 Psalm 118:19-29 Proverbs 15:27-28

May 23

2 Samuel 2:12-3:39 John 13:1-30 Psalm 119:1-16 Proverbs 15:29-30

May 24 2 Samuel 4:1-6:23 John 13:31-14:14 Psalm 119:17-32 Proverbs 15:31-32

2 Samuel 7:1-8:18 John 14:15-31 Psalm 119:33-48 Proverbs 15:33

May 26

2 Samuel 9:1-11:27 John 15:1-27 Psalm 119:49-64 Proverbs 16:1-3

May 27

2 Samuel 12:1-31 John 16:1-33 Psalm 119:65-80 Proverbs 16:4-5

May 28 2 Samuel 13:1-39 John 17:1-26 Psalm 119:81-98 Proverbs 16:6-7

May 29

2 Samuel 14:1-15:22 John 18:1-24 Psalm 119:97-112 Proverbs 16:8-9

May 30

2 Samuel 15:23-16:23 John 18:25-19:22 Psalm 119:113-128 Proverbs 16:10-11

May 31 2 Samuel 17:1-29 John 19:23-42 Psalm 119:129-152 Proverbs 16:12-13

Earth Day 20211 Wednesday April 22nd



Celebrating EARTH DAY!



Earth Day this year is Thursday, April 22. We will be celebrating it in worship April 25th.

Our church has always been supportive of environmental measures, understanding our Creator has placed stewardship in human hands. We have hosted an Earth Day celebration for the community in the years before a pandemic shut down the joy of gathering in large groups.

This year, your church leadership will be working together to ensure that our church environmental footprint becomes as low as possible. We welcome suggestions from all of us. Let's look for ways our habits in our own homes and in our gathering times (when we can finally do that again!) can be adapted to better care for God's natural gifts. We want to do our best to honor God's call and our children's needs for a world that will nurture them as it has us.

One thing the pandemic has done for us is to invite us to notice the natural gifts that surround us as our gifts of companionship with one another have been seriously curtailed. In these times we have looked to the birds, the ocean, and trees to remind us of God's beautiful providence. Have we also heard a call to protect this fragile web of life which holds us all? If you have, seek out ways to participate in shaping our church's response.



Moderator Musings

Greetings beloved members and friends of the United Church of Christ in New Smyrna Beach Florida.

We are an intrepid albeit pandemic weary lot, aren't we? And yet life still goes on. And most of us are thriving despite the huge obstacle of not gathering yet for face-to-face worship. We continue to work on the details and seem to be making some progress toward that day when our doors will open for in-person worship.

The work of the church continues. Did you know that **Gail Besaw** has taken on an outreach ministry of connecting by sending cards out to members on a regular basis? She sent 11 cards in the month of March! She does this purely on her own on behalf of her faith community. This is faith in action!

Our children's room has moved to the sanctuary building and was painted and rehabbed by members led by **Carolyn Cote. Karen Watson** wanted to do something special for our faith community as we edge closer to in-person worship... she assumed the majority of the cost for new area rugs for our children's room. This is faith in action!

Bobby Lambert and George Smith were responsible for having an air filtration system added to the HVAC in the sanctuary to assure better air quality. **Bill Peterson and Dave Leblanc** underwrote the cost of this endeavor. This is faith in action!

And Easter came! The resurrected Christ has come to walk amongst us, with us and through us...leading us ever deeper into what it means to love one another.

Pastor Diane had a brief vacation and **Vern Whittenburg** covered pastoral emergencies (there were none that I know of) and **Lara Nance** prepared and delivered a sermon which demonstrated that the apple did not fall very far from the tree...she is a preacher's kid! This, too, is faith in action!

These are just a few of the things which have been happening around our church during the month of March into early April.

Please know that our mission is to be as transparent as possible in communicating the work of the church to you...our members who support the vital work we do... within our walls and beyond. If there is anything you feel leadership needs to be aware, please let me or another member of Council know.

In Christ's Love,

Debby Hughes





Hitting the Right Note with Worship Musical

Our church is well blessed by our acting music director. Shawn Proctor selects music every week to enhance our worship experience. His choices are moving and much appreciated by our congregation.

A number of us shoot off thank you texts to him following Sunday's services. Shawn's own musical gifts of singing and playing guitar and ukulele are generously shared. To help him with his weekly selections for us Shawn has the pastor's order of worship for the week which includes Scripture readings, sermon title, and children's sermon title from which he gleans the possible intent for that Sunday's worship. He chooses music he feels will support the sermon's direction. His instincts are clearly Holy Spirit led.

Additionally, Shawn has the results of the music survey we did quite a while ago, asking congregants about their favorite hymns and music styles. He has fertile ground there! Our congregation certainly has diverse tastes and hopes for our music on Sunday, ranging from praise music, contemporary music videos, old favorite hymns, organ preludes and Gregorian chants! Suffice it to say that these tastes are so far ranging that none of us will have *every* piece of music selected as our own personal favorite. It is a joy of our gathering that we are NOT all the same and God reaches us in different ways. What a blessing that Shawn finds ways to minister to all of us! (But, hey, have there been Gregorian chants yet?!)

Shawn has maintained the fine tradition Cindy Gardner established of trying to work in special requests. Some of us have emailed or texted Shawn or the pastor about music videos we'd love to see in worship or old favorites for which we pine. Keep up the good work! God weaves our hearts and lives together in beautiful ways. May God continue to bless our music program and Shawn who serves with faithfulness.



Hear the





By Ronnie Sciullo

WE ARE SO CLOSE! MAKE SURE YOU'RE READY!

ELIGIBILITY REQUIREMENTS

- 1) You must have completed COVID-19 immunization process PFIZER and MODERNA two shots; J&J one shot and have completed the vaccination effectiveness waiting period process (PFIZER and MODERNA two weeks following last immunization; J&J one week following immunization) will be allowed physical attendance at service in the sanctuary.
- 2) When attending Worship in the sanctuary, you MUST WEAR masks covering your mouth and nose.
- 3) Only the SOUTH ENTRANCE (NARTHEX) will be open for you to enter.
- 4) Hand Sanitizer must be used upon entry to the church. Sanitizer will be made available in the NARTHEX as you enter.
- 5) To ensure social distancing among those who will need to remove their masks, the first two rows of pews on both sides will NOT BE AVAILABLE. Please find a seat behind those rows.

For us to keep track of all those who have provided proof they are eligible; we have set up a simple process to record your information and will have it available to ushers when you enter the church. This way you will not have to remember to bring your vaccination card each week.

REGISTRATION REQUIREMENTS

If you are eligible and intend to worship in the sanctuary you may provide us your information using any one of the following methods:

- a) Scan a copy of both sides of your vaccination card and email it to the Office at newsmyrnabeachucc@gmail.com,or
- b) Drop by the office with your vaccination card Tuesday Friday 9:30a.m. 12:00 noon and we will make a copy of your card, or
- c) Bring your vaccination card to the Worship Service on the first Sunday that you attend. One of our ushers will register you. (You may want to come a little earlier since this may take a few minutes)

It is our goal to provide a safe, secure and holy place where we can open our hearts to the word of God. Please help us meet that goal.







O R N E

COUNCIL

The United Church of Christ of New Smyrna Beach, FL Council Meeting April 12, 2021

D. Hughes	D. Langworthy	B.Peterson	R. Sciullo
Moderator	Pastor	V. Moderator	Secretary
T. Besaw / H. Francis	L. Nance	D. Massin	S. Hartwell
Finance	Worship/AV	Membership (Interim)	Christian Ed absent
B. Lambert	J. Buchanan / D. Coleman	F. Baker	Outreach
<u>Property</u>	Hospitality absent	Thrift Store	S. Proctor absent
A STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE PAR			

Debby opened with a prayer (meeting started at 6:06 pm)

Secretary, Minutes from Mar 9, 2021 (Motion made by Doreen, seconded by Lara, accepted unanimously) **Pastor's Report**—Pastor shared her concern regarding attendance at council meetings. She reminded us that our bylaws contain clear guidelines regarding attendance. It is incumbent on us to reach out if we know we are having a meeting and don't have materials. Sometimes things get lost in cyberspace We should regularly check our deleted files, junk and spam.

Financial Report, March—Tom shared the financial reports and the updates for March. Thrift Store Income, Fundraising and overall income were up over budget for the month. Although it was a 5-week month and we received some annual tithes, we were still ahead of budget on income.

Moderator Report—Those absent tonight did notify the Moderator of their inability to make the meeting. The prayer ministry is very active ... two new members have joined the prayer chain.

Committee Chair Reports:

Property – A/C in the pantry is installed; Lights have been repaired/replaced in the New Sunday School Room; Air Purifier system has been installed for the Sanctuary—the filters will be in this week; the awning over the backdoor of the Thrift Store has been installed.

Education - Sammie was absent

Hospitality/ COH – In Don & John's absence, Tom shared that the fund raiser on March 21st yielded a net profit of \$1.300.

Thrift Store— Overall strategy is to build a good reputation; merchandising changes are ongoing—thanks to Ernnie Naugle and Bob Vickers for putting up the slatwall facilitating the changes; Lori Lee is helping with scheduling.

Membership— Gail Besaw has been very busy with the card ministry. She takes notes at worship, follows up on birthdays and illnesses and funds the ministry herself. Assisting members and friends with vaccinations has gone well and is winding down. Anyone needing assistance should contact Doreen Massin. Many of our congregation have been facing health issues so the need for meals and transportation to Dr's has increased. We will be promoting UCC NSB T-shirts—prices have increased \$15 for members; \$20 for non-members with an additional charge for 2x, 3x, and 4x.

Worship-The A/V team (Debby, Ronnie and Shawn) and the Pastor met Saturday, April 17 to try to clear up the outstanding issues around fully included those on ZOOM with those in the Sanctuary. The team successfully connected both groups but there are still a few things that need working out. The plan is to broadcast worship services from the sanctuary on **April 25th without any participants in the sanctuary**. Given positive outcome, it is our hope to soon make the announcement for in-sanctuary service.

Old Business:

COVID report—Bill Peterson will send an email with information on how our county, state and country are doing.

New Business:

The website will be given an new look beginning in May. Since we designed it 3.5 years ago, our host software has improved so we want to leverage some of that and streamline the design.

Bill Peterson suggested that we consider participating in the Orlando Pride Festival which is held at Lake Eola. Bill will investigate and get details to share with the group next meeting. This would be in addition to what we do here in NSB, assuming that it will be held this year.

The meeting adjourned at 7:05 after a closing prayer given by Pastor Diane. The next meeting will be held on Tuesday, May 11 at 6:30p via Zoom.

Financial Update

Provided by Hal Francis

	Mar	Year-to-Date
Collections and other income	32,162	77,170
Payroll and other expenses	16,717	61,367
Net '	15,445	15,803

Colors of Hunger collected \$1,745 this month.

Fundraising \$1,380 from the meatloaf fundraiser, including \$150 sponsorships.

Thrift Store income was \$9,157 with 5 weeks in March.

Five weeks of collections, some annual/paid ahead contributions and \$1,400 for the A/C helped make March an outstanding month for collections.

THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR CONTINUING SUPPORT GOD BLESS US ALL!

UCC NSB T-Shirts

During the pandemic, people rush into stores, speed the aisles to pick up groceries, patiently wait in line—the required six feet apart—and then race out of the store. Well, sometimes. Other times, especially if you are wearing your UCC NSB "Love Knows No Limits" t-shirt, the person in line with you will comment on what a cool t-shirt! Great conversation starter and motivator to maybe ask if they need a church or might want to spend an hour with a loving, caring, bunch of people.

You can purchase either a black or lavender shirt in sizes S, M, L, XL for \$15 for members and \$20 for non-members. If you need a Plus Sizes the price of the shirts increase with each size - 2X for \$1 more, 3X \$2 more, 4X \$3 more. The shirt sizes are more money because shirt manufacturers charge us higher prices for the Plus sizes.

Fill out the order form on the next page and remit your check to UCC Membership and not "T-shirt" with Size and quantity in the check memo. Note on the outside of the envelope "ATTENTION: Doreen Massin".

Name:





UCC T-Shirt Order Form

	D		LAVENDED	
ADIIITC	BLACK		LAVEN	DER
<u>ADULTS</u> 4X		(+\$2 02)		(+\$2 02)
3 X		(+\$3 ea)		_ (+\$3 ea)
2 X		(+\$2 ea) (+\$1 ea)		(+\$2 ea] (+\$1 ea]
		(+\$1 ea)		(+\$1 ea
Ex Large		-		_
Large		-		_
Medium		-		
Small		-		_
KIDS				
Large		_		
Medium		_		
Small		_		_
TOTAL # Shirt	ts			

CASH or CHECK made out to UCC NSB w/T-shirts in Check Memo

Contact Doreen Massin for information at 347-556-8661/DoreenMassin@aol.com

UCC Thrift Store

APRIL SALES



SPECIAL

EASTER ITEMS

50% OFF



INCLUDING ALL BASKETS

203 Washington St, NSB

(386) 427-2115

May 14

May 14

May 14

May 23

May 29

May 30

May 30

May 31

LITURGISTS

April 18—Alana Proctor
April 25—Louise Lentz
May 2—Marcia Naugle
May 9—Vern Whittenburg
May 16—Teens
May 23—Lara Nance
May 30—Lori Lee





BIRTHDAYS

April	Day
Kitty Thompson	April 04
Virginia Baker	April 06
Carolyn Cote	April 12
Karen Dreggors	April 17
Sammie Hartwell	April 19
Alice Lewis	April 24
Glady Starkey	April 25
Jacob Chiofalo	April 30
Total for April: 8	
May	Day
Ace Falk	May 01
Dom Falk	May 01
Kay Shellestad	May 01
Carly Michels	May 09
Norajane Gillespie	May 13
Lara Clevenger	May 14

Lara Nance Total for May: 14

Mark Koch

Ed Lewis

Marion Lange

Caleb Hendricks

Charlotte Hinson

Jake Hinxman

Tony Michels

We Care!

Prayers for:

- * All those struggling with cardiac issues
- * All those who are wrestling with cancer
- All family and friends of those wrestling with Covid-19 and those who respond and care for them
- * Those **living alone** in these challenging times and those living at assisted living or nursing homes and cannot not receive visitors
- * People struggling with mental health and addiction issues
- All of our country's leaders and their support system

Prayer Requests:

Contact Pastor Diane or Debby Hughes to have your prayer added to our Prayer Group and the UCC Prayer Chain.

Send your cards of love and support to. . .

Ronnie Hartwell 2420 Taylor Rd

New Smyrna Beach, FL 32168

Linda Bishop Brilliance Assisted Living

699 N. Dixie Freeway

NSB FL 32168

Cindy Carlin 1310 Palmetto Street

NSB FL 32168

Judy Ebert Chateau Madeleine

205 Hardoon Lane Melbourne FL 32940

Debbie Smith Port Orange Rehab Center

5600 Victoria Gardens, Room 171

Port Orange, FL 32128

Walma Taylor Country Side Lakes

941 Village Trail

Port Orange, FL 32127

If your committee or group has a submission for the VOICE, please email or contact the VOICE Editor with your information.



The United Voice is published by the United Church of Christ, New Smyrna Beach, FL 32168

Pastor: Rev. Dr. Diane Langworthy Ministers: All members of the congregation Moderator: Sammie Hartwell

Gifts of Love Food Bank:

Our local community foodbank continues to serve those In need in New Smyrna Beach, Edgewater and Oak Hill.

They need our help! Contact them to donate food or send contributions:

820 W Park Avenue, Edgewater, FL 32132

Phone: (386) 423-5257

Open Tues and Thurs 9am-2pm



Nonprofit Organization

Send Message

Important NSB UCC Contacts:

Pastor Diane Langworthy -

Cell: 386-847-0883 / email: mytoadhill@hotmail.com

Office -

Phone: 386-428-2352 / email: newsmyrnabeachucc@gmail.com

Finance Confidential Email: uccnsbfin@gmail.com

Editor of "The Voice"- Ronnie Sciullo, email: vjsciullo@gmail.com